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11 February 2009

Dear Douglas

We were grateful for the breadth and richness of the report on electricity tariffs you made to us
last November. Your statements that the September tariff review had been carried out
properly (within the existing policy and process), and that the resulting prices were justified
(same caveat), clarified matters of public concern.

The clarification has helped to turn minds to future-focused questions about better outcomes
for energy consumers. Those questions are very close to our own heart and, in that spirit, I am
writing to let you know what we are doing with your various recommendations.

Overview
As an introduction, I might say that we perceive some contradictions within your comments
about wholesale markets. On the one hand, you strongly endorsed the creation of a single
electricity market. On the other, you made proposals that would effectively signal the
replacement of a market by a fully administered system where governments make all key
choices. A decision to abandon the market principle is clearly one for Ministers, not regulators.
If and when Ministers ask for our views on this question, we are likely to argue in favour of
transparent markets, supervised by independent and consumer-oriented regulation.

This is not, to use your word, a “mantra” — but a hard-headed and pragmatic conclusion based
on international and NI experience about the limits of governments. That experience suggests
that politicisation of investment decisions is likely to produce outcomes that are short-termist,
subject to lobbying, tolerant of inefficiency, and prone to making irrationally “big bets” based on
fashionable thinking. We appreciate, however, the need to ensure that efficiency gains from
competitive markets are not offset by transaction costs or over-payments to market
participants for risks that are actually borne by customers.
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